

36 The Green Norton Stockton-on-Tees TS20 1DX

01642 553370 office@redhouseschool.co.uk www.redhouseschool.co.uk

26 May 2017

Dear Parents

Year 7 Visit to Warkworth Castle - 16 June 2017

As part of the work Year 7 is covering in History and Geography we have organised a trip to Warkworth Castle on Friday 16 June. We will be leaving school at 9am in the school minibuses and will return to school for the 4pm pick-up.

We will spend part of the day in the castle consolidating our life in medieval England studies and then change to study the topography of the castle.

Pupils should wear full school PE kit (tracksuit bottoms, school hoodie, outdoor trainers and waterproof coat). A packed lunch will be provided. However, pupils can bring extra snacks for the journey if they wish, but no chewing gum should be brought and drinks must be in a resealable plastic bottle only.

Time permitting, there may be an opportunity to visit the gift shop. We would ask that pupils bring no more than £5.

A full risk assessment has been completed. The trip will be subject to the conditions as set out in the Parent Contract, and will be covered by the school's insurance policy. Staff will take a first aid kit with them, and there are additional first aid facilities on site. If your child suffers from asthma or severe allergic reactions please ensure their inhaler/medication/epipen is with them. If they do not have them, they will be unable to go on the trip.

Pupils are allowed to bring personal items such as mobile phones in order to keep in touch with parents. However, these items will be taken at their own risk. We will endeavour to take photographs on as many school trips as possible. Please visit our website, Facebook and Twitter pages to view a selection of photographs.

Yours sincerely

Mrs R Jones Head of History Mr S Kears

Head of Geography

5 Lears